Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Career and Technical Advisory Committee

Minutes for 12-11-07 Meeting

Members in attendance: Fuzzy Cox, Michael Bernard, Sal Mattero, Val Ischi, and Walt Ward.  
Guests were Randy Ashford and Josh Brege
The meeting was held in the conference room at Homer High School.
On the way to Homer we stopped and visited the shop facility at Ninilchik School. Joel Hilbrink, the instructor, gave us a tour. It is a comprehensive shop that is capable of teaching both junior high and high school. There are facilities to teach wood working, small engine repair, automotive and welding. Currently there is only one class being taught this semester and that is welding.

In the past Ninilchik has offered Home Economics, Computer Applications, Small Engine Repair, Auto Mechanics, Wood Working, and Welding. Due to enrollment and staff reduction, Welding is the only CTE class being taught at this time.

At Homer High School we were given a tour of the shop facilities by Josh Brege one of the CTE instructors. The following information was obtained:

· There is a great need for supplies and consumable materials in all of the programs. Supply budgets are small.
· Ventilation and dust collection systems need continual work and need to be rebuilt.

· There is a long term substitute in the auto shop. There is fear of losing this program do to budget cuts anticipated for next year.
· The shop facilities are very spacious and well maintained.
· Class sizes are larger than most other schools.

· Classes being taught this year (fall and/or spring semester) include woodworking, welding, AutoCAD, and automotive.

· There no longer are Family and Consumer Science classes taught at Homer High.
Workforce Development Program
· Workforce Development Center-

· Home Builders have met with the instructors to design and built this years KPBA raffle project. The proceeds go to the scholarship fund for a local graduating senior.

· Portable classroom construction is a possible project that will tie the drafting, building trades and welding fabrication classes all together. It would be a project that rolls over year to year.

· Construction Academies- The Kenai Peninsula Builders Association is working in partnership with the school district to obtain a grant that would allow after school and evening training for youth and adults. These training opportunities will be in the area of construction and building trades. The format is modeled after the pilot program last year at the King Career Center in Anchorage. The training will be free and help individuals become job ready.
· Barb Roper has been hired as the Program Manager for the project. She will be working as the liaison between the school district, KPBA, department of labor and employers.

· These after school hour academies will be 4 weeks in length and vary from 40 to 50 hour instructional units.

· If high school students successfully complete at least two of these academies they are eligible for ½ practical art credit.

· The first high school sessions will tentatively start January 14.

· First Session high school offerings:
· Nikiski-residential plumbing

· SoHi- basic framing techniques

· Homer – residential framing

· WDC

· Basic framing

· Arc welding

Other sites


Ninilchik- fairground building construction


Seward- hospitality/tourism


Seldovia-aluminum welding/skiff building

WIN WorkKeys
Val reported that the WorkKeys  assessment is loaded on computers at the Job Center. When their staff gets trained in the program the Job Center will become a testing site for the WorkKeys assessment. More information can be found at the website:  http://www.eed.state.ak.us/tls/cte/workready.html 

Professional Development Conference
November 14-17 was the PDC in Anchorage. Four CTE instructor and five counselors attended. There were several workshops and seminars on career and staff development.
CTSO
Homer High School plans to start at SkillsUSA chapter this year. Career and Technical Student Organizations will have their local conference during the month of February. Soldotna High School SkillsUSA is hosting the event this year. Members of the C-TAC have helped in the past and may be asked to help again this year. 
The state conference is March 27-29 this year in Anchorage 

Carl Perkins Mini Grants
A subcommittee of the C-TAC reviewed the mini grant requests and selected the following mini grants for funding:
	Instructor
	Program
	School
	Item
	Amount

	Doug Gordon
	Woods Technology
	Soldotna High School
	Drill Press

Wood Jointer
	$2,116.40

	Darren Jones
	Commercial Publications
	Skyview High School
	Digital Video Camcorders
	$5,000

	Emily Sims
	Food Technology
	Kenai Central High School
	Misc. Kitchen Equipment
	$4,276.50

	Donna Bartman
	Business and Information Systems
	Soldotna High School
	Digital Cameras
	$2,000



	Donna Bartman
	Business and Information Systems
	Soldotna High School
	Printer and Projector
	$1,000

	Donna Bartman
	Business and Information Systems
	Soldotna High School
	Staff Training
	$1,000























Total
$ 15,392.90
Discussion Points
· There is a need to have local industry partner with the school district and “adopt” a particular CTE class or program..
· Perhaps there are tool vendors that would come into the shops to show case their tools and then donate them or give price reduction to schools.
· There us a need for safety instruction. Perhaps high school students can earn a certification and safety card. We need to see what MAPTS has to offer for safety training for high school students.
· There is scrap steel available to the schools for welding practice or project construction. Fuzzy is the contact person for this industrial scrap.
· The adult portion of the construction academies will only be offered at the WDC. The Job Center along with the KPBA will help market the sessions.
· KPBA members will be meeting to train the trainer for the construction academies. So far there have been 8 contractors that have volunteered to help out with the academies.

· There is a need for a small tool and equipment repair facility. Borough maintenance doesn’t repair power hand tools or equipment.

Next meeting
February 12 at ConocoPhillips LNG plant in Nikiski 11:30am to 1:30pm.
Thank you all for your hard work and support of Career and Technical Education.

